APPROVED BY THE TRAINING MANAGER G.ANKHJARGAL

VARIATION B

Time: 70 min Total 100 points

SECTION: 1 GRAMMAR /22 points/

A. Read the sentences below carefully. Then choose the correct word for each blank./ 10 points / 1. Ann usually to work, but yesterday she a. drive/ walks b. drives/ walked c. drove/ walking d. drive/walk 2. your parents their tickets for the concert tomorrow? c. Have/bought a. Are/ buying b. Did/ buv d. ls/buv 3. ____ you _____your homework? If yes, let's go out. c. Have /done d. Did / did a.Do /done b. Have / to do 4. He some new last month. a. bought / shoes b. buying / shoe d. buys / shoes c. buys/ shoe 5. Her summer holidavs in June, usually. /1 point/ a. begins b. began c. beginning d. begin 6. They_____ use their cars next few days. /1 point/ a. weren't b. won't c. don't d. haven't B. Write the tag questions in the given sentences. / 4points/ 7. My nephew didn't know when the school finished today,? 8. Peter plays handball every day,? C. Write the reported forms. / 4points/. 9. The teacher: I'm worried about the exam result. The teacher told us..... 10. Doctor: Don't drink cold things. The doctor reminded me..... D. Put the words into the correct order to make sentences / 4 points / 11. youth, casual, most, wear, every day, clothes 12. a mobile, I, game, came, the boys, when, home, playing, were SECTION: 2 VOCABULARY /22 points / A. Choose the correct words for each blank. /4 points/ 13. Her hair like an umbrella on her head. a. tastes b. felt c. looks d. seems 14. It isn't raining. please ____your raincoat. a. take off b. try on c. put on d. got with B. Find the antonym for the following words written in capitals /4points/ 15. All kinds of specialists currently need FOREIGN languages for their work. a. different b. new c. native d. many 16. There are many ANCIENT cities in Turkey. a. biq b. old c. modern d. wonderful C. Choose the odd one out. /2 points/ 17. . a. family tree, b. sibling, c. relatives, d. stepfather, 18. a. energetic b. generous, c. punctual, d. mood, 1

D. Read the paragraph below and fill in the blanks with the correct linking words: who, which, where, when /8points/

My family and I recently spent our summer vacation on a beautiful island named Kanary. We stayed at a small hotel with a breathtaking ocean view. The hotel's owner man,**19**. ______ was very generous and gave us great tips about the best places to visit. I visited many beautiful places, **20**. ______ I was on the island. One evening, we went to a local restaurant,**21**. ______ we tried some traditional dishes. There, we met a famous writer, John Francisco. He wrote the book "Old Girl." It was a wonderful experience **22**. ______ we will never forget.

/ 8 points /

E. Fill in the blanks with the correct adjective form using the prefix. /4 points/

Josh is a/an ____honest person. He always forgets his promises and lies with no worries.
24. Cheating on the exam is legal, so I don't like doing it.

SECTION: 3 COMMUNICATION / 12 points/

A. Read the sentences below carefully. Then, choose the correct response.

- 25. What nationality are the boys?
- a. They are Mongolia.
- b. They are Mongolian.
- c. They Mongolia.
- d. They from Mongolia.
- 26. Have you ever been interested in an online course?
- a. I've never been interested in it.
- b. I attended it.
- c. I've interest it.
- d. I've not interest
- 27. Would you like to pay by credit card or cheque?
- a. Cash, please. Here's twenty.
- b. No, I need this one
- c. My size is 38
- d. All right.
- 28. What is your mother tongue?
- a. She speaks Mongolia.
- b. I speak Mongolia.
- c. My native language is Mongolian.
- d. I am speaking Mongolian.

B. Read the short dialogue and fill the blank with missing words. /4 points/

Customer: Medium, please

SECTION: 4 READING

READING 1: Read the following texts and complete the tasks /16 points/

Hi Lucia, How are you?

It was so nice to meet you last week in Sydney at the sales meeting. How was the rest of your trip? Did you see any kangaroos? I hope you got home to Mexico City, OK? Anyway, I have the documents about the new Berlin offices. We're going to be open in three months. I moved here from London just last week. They are very nice

/ 28 points/

offices, and the location is perfect. There are lots of restaurants, cafés, and banks in the area. There's also public transport; we are next to a U-Bahn (the name for the metro here). Maybe you can come and see them one day? I would love to show you Berlin, especially in the winter. You said you have never seen snow – you will see lots here! Here's a photo of you and me at the restaurant in Sydney. That was a very fun night! Remember the singing Englishman? Crazy! Please send me any other photos you have of that night. Good memories. Please provide me with your email address, and I will send you the documents. Bye, for now, Mikel

Read the message and choose True or False.

31. Mikel and Lucia were friends from school.	a.True	b.False
32. She doesn't like the location of new offices.	a.True	b.False

Read the message and choose the best answers.

33. What does Mikel ask Lucia to send him?

- a. Her phone number
- b. A document about the new offices
- c. Her mailing address
- d. More photos from the night in Sydney
- 34. Where did Lucia and Mikel meet for the first time?
 - a. In Berlin
 - b. In Mexico City
 - c. In Sydney
 - d. In London

35. What season does Mikel suggest Lucia visit Berlin?

- a. Fall
- b. Winter
- c. Spring
- d. Summer
- 36. What does Mikel mention is near the new Berlin offices?
 - a. A shopping mall
 - b. Public transport
 - c. A beach

d. A museum

Read the message and answer the questions

37. Where did Mikel move from, and what city is he writing about in his letter?

38. What are some features of the new Berlin offices that Mikel mentions?

.....

39. What specific experience does Mikel hope Lucia will have if she visits Berlin in the winter?

.....

READING 2: Read the passage and answer the questions.

My grandpa's name is David. He is retired but he used to be a History teacher. When he came to visit, he criticized us for using the computer too much and wasting time.

Never too late to learn

When my grandpa was 70, he bought a computer for the first time. Of course, he had no idea how to use it and didn't even know how to open and delete a file. He couldn't type very fast, and he didn't know how to use the Internet. So, he decided to take a course, and after a few lessons, he could browse the Internet and search for things he needed, send e-mails, and even create his own website to advertise

/ 12 points /

/6 points/

/8 points/

/2 points/

books he had written on his web page. We were proud of him because he was good at using the computer and he learned quickly. Even his friends realized he was the best in the class and started asking him for help. So, he decided to run a course for his friends and for people who wanted to improve their computer skills. Now he is working harder than ever before because he also writes textbooks and lectures to those interested in using computers effectively. He can't imagine his life without a computer and never criticizes us anymore!

Read the passage and answer the multiple-choice questio	ns. /4 points/
40. How has David's attitude towards computers changed?a. He still criticizes his grandchildren for using them.b. He regrets buying a computer.	
c. He cannot imagine his life without a computer.	
d. He prefers to use his computer only for writing textbooks	
41. Why did David decide to take a computer course?	
a. He wanted to impress his friends.	
b. He was curious about the Internet.	
c. He needed to learn how to use a computer.	
d. He wanted to write textbooks.	
Read the passage and answer the given questions. 42. What does David do now?	/8 points/
43. Could he do anything on the computer when he first bought	
44. How did he learn to use the computer?	
45. How does he use his computer skills now?	
SECTION: 5 WRITING /16points/	
A:Underline a mistake in each sentence and correct the mistak	es at the end. / 6 points /
CORRE	CTION
Example: If the world ended tomorrow, I will be very sader	lds
47. If I am a child, I would play outside.	
48. I have not ate anything today	
 B: 49. Choose one topic to write an essay /at least 50-60 we 1. I learn English, because 2. My fun story 3. My droam job 	ords/ /10 points/

3. My dream job

APPROVED BY

THE TRAINING MANAGER

VARIATION A

Time: 70 min

G.ANKHJARGAL

Total 100 points

SECTION: 1 GRAMMAR /22 points/ A. Read the sentences below carefully. Then choose the correct word for each blank./ 10 points / 1. They don't wash cars every day. /1 point/ b. his c. their d. our a. my 2. My summer holidays begin in July. /1 point/ b. won't c. doesn't d. haven't a. weren't 3. He some new last month. a. bought / shoes d. buys / shoes b. buying / shoe c. buys/ shoe 4. Ann usually ______to work, but yesterday she __ b. drives/ walked d. drive/walk a. drive/ walks c. drove/ walking 5. your parents their tickets for the concert tomorrow? a. Are/ buying b. Did/ buy c. Have/bought d. ls/buy 6. ____ you _____your homework? If yes, let's go out. a.Do /done b. Have / to do d. did / did c. Have /done B. Write the tag questions in the given sentences. / 4points/ 7. My nephew is telling me what time the school finishes,? 8. Peter hasn't played handball recently,? C. Write the reported forms. / 4points/. 9. Mom: I'm verv tired and can't cook for you. Mom told us..... 10. Dentist: Don't chew your pens. The dentist reminded me..... D. Put the words into the correct order to make sentences /4 points/ 11. people, casual, most, wear, every day, clothes 12. into, a poem, the teacher, were, came, students, while, the classroom, discussing, SECTION: 2 VOCABULARY /22 points / A. Choose the correct words for each blank. /4 points/ like cotton wool. 13. My legs a. tastes b. felt c. looks d. seems 14. It is cold . please your coat. a. take off b. try on c. put on d. got with B. Find the antonym for the following words written in capitals /4points/ 15. There are many ANCIENT cities in Turkey. a. big b. old c. fashionable d. modern 16. All kinds of specialists currently need FOREIGN languages for their work. a. different b. native c. several d. many C. Choose the odd one out. /2 points/ 17. a. Half-sister, b. sibling, c. family tree, d. stepfather, e. nephew 18. a. Independence, b. generous, c. punctual, d. moody, e. energetic,

Read the paragraph below and fill in the blanks with the correct linking words: who, which, where, when

My family and I recently spent our summer vacation on a beautiful island **19.** _____ is named Kanary. We stayed at a small hotel with a breathtaking ocean view. The hotel's owner man was very generous and gave us great tips about the best places to visit. I visited many beautiful places, **20.** I was on the island. One evening, we went to a local restaurant, **21.** we tried some traditional dishes. There, we met a famous writer, John Francisco, **22.** wrote the book "Old Girl." It was a wonderful experience that we will never forget.

D. Fill in the blanks with the correct adjective form using the prefix. /4 points/

23. Josh is a/an responsible person. He always puts things back and forgets the time.

24. The teacher was happy with the students' lack of effort on their homework assignments.

SECTION: 3 COMMUNICATION / 12 points/

A. Read the sentences below carefully. Then, choose the correct response.

- 25. What nationality are the boys?
 - a. They are Mongolia.
 - b. They are Mongolian.
 - c. They Mongolia.
 - d. They from Mongolia.
- 26. What is your mother tongue?
 - a. She speaks Mongolia.
 - b. I speak Mongolia.
 - c. My native language is Mongolian.
 - d. I am speaking Mongolian.
- 27. Would you like to pay by credit card or cheque?
 - a. Cash, please. Here's twenty.
 - b. No, I need this one
 - c. My size is 38
 - d. All right.
- 28. Have you ever been interested in an online course?
 - a. No. never.
 - b. I attended it.
 - c. I've interest it.
 - d. I've not interest.

/4 points/ B. Read the short dialogue and fill the blank with missing words.

Shop assistant: Excuse me, 29.you need any help? Customer: Yes, have you got this T-shirt in other colors? Shop assistant: We've got it in white, black, red and purple. What **30.** do you want? Customer: Red one, please.

SECTION: 4 READING / 28 points/

READING 1: Read the following texts and complete the tasks

/16points/

Hi Lucia, How are you?

It was so nice to meet you last week in Sydney at the sales meeting. How was the rest of your trip? Did you see any kangaroos? I hope you got home to Mexico City, OK? Anyway, I have the documents about the new Berlin offices. We're going to be open in three months. I moved here from London just last week. They are very nice offices, and the location is perfect. There are lots of restaurants, cafés, and banks in the area. There's also public transport; we are next to a U-Bahn (the name for the metro here). Maybe you can come and see them

/ 8 points /

/8points/

one day? I would love to show you Berlin, especially in the winter. You said you have never seen snow - you will see lots here! Here's a photo of you and me at the restaurant in Sydney. That was a very fun night! Remember the singing Englishman? Crazy! Please send me any other photos you have of that night. Good memories. Please provide me with your email address, and I will send you the documents. Bye, for now, Mikel

Read the m	essage and choose True or False.		/2 points/
31. Mike	el and Lucia were friends from school.	a.True	b.False
32. The	new offices are in a very good location.	a.True	b.False
Read the m	essage and choose the best answers.		/8 points/
33. Whe	ere did Lucia and Mikel meet for the first time?		
a.	In Berlin		
b.	In Mexico City		
с.	In Sydney		
d.	In London		
34. Wha	t does Mikel mention is near the new Berlin of	fices?	
a.	A shopping mall		
b.	Public transport		
с.	A beach		
d.	A museum		
35. Wha	t season does Mikel suggest Lucia visit Berlin	?	

- a. Spring
- b. Summer
- c. Fall
- d. Winter
- 36. What does Mikel ask Lucia to send him?
 - a. Her mailing address
 - b. More photos from the night in Sydney
 - c. Her phone number
 - d. A document about the new offices

Read the message and answer the questions

37. Where did Mikel move from, and what city is he writing about in his letter?

.....

38. What are some features of the new Berlin offices that Mikel mentions?

.....

39. What specific experience does Mikel hope Lucia will have if she visits Berlin in the winter?

.....

READING 2: Read the passage and answer the questions.

Never too late to learn My grandpa's name is David. He is retired but he used to be a History teacher. When he came to visit,

he criticized us for using the computer too much and wasting time.

When my grandpa was 70, he bought a computer for the first time. Of course, he had no idea how to use it and didn't even know how to open and delete a file. He couldn't type very fast and he didn't have a clue about how to use the Internet. So, he decided to take a course and after a few lessons he was able to browse the Internet and search for things he needed, send e-mails and even create his own website to advertise books he had written on his web page. We were proud of him because he was really good at using the computer and he learnt quickly. Even his friends realized that he was the best in the

2 points/

/6 points/

/ 12 points /

class and started asking him for help. So, he decided to run a course for his friends and for people who wanted to improve their computer skills. Now he is working harder than ever before because he also writes textbooks and lectures to those interested in using computers effectively. He can't imagine his life without a computer and never criticizes us anymore!

Read the passage and answer the mu	ultiple-choice questions.	/4 points/
40. Why did David decide to take a com	puter course?	
a. He wanted to impress his friends		
b. He was curious about the Interne		
c. He needed to learn how to use a	computer.	
d. He wanted to write textbooks.	·	
41. How has David's attitude towards co	mputers changed?	
a. He still criticizes his grandchildren	, v	
b. He regrets buying a computer.	C	
c. He cannot imagine his life without	a computer.	
d. He prefers to use his computer on	ly for writing textbooks.	
Read the passage and answer the giv 42. What was David's job?	-	/8 points/
43. What could he do on the computer w		
44. How did he learn to use the compute	r?	
45. How does he use his computer skills	now?	
	/16points/	
A: Underline a mistake in each sentence	•	the end. / 6 points /
	CORRECTION	
0 If the world <u>ended</u> tor	morrow, I will be very sad	ends
46. It is raining when I got home last nig		
47. Everyone have seen that movie.		
48. The students has not finished their p	project	
 B: 49. Choose one topic to write an essa 1. I learn English, because 2. My fun story 3. My dream job 	y /50-60 words/	/10 points/